Tuesday, September 6, 2022


The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Quarry, Councilwoman Dee Dee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Ryan Calhoun in place of Borough Engineer Kevin Nester, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Guest present were Jennifer Clark, Joe Thompson and Greg Gutshall.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and ask for their comments.
Greg Gutshall was there to talk about the yard waste collection and said he had stuff bundled up and when Maintenance came and picked up the recycling items, they did not pick up his bundled up items.
Councilman Terry Green said there is another vehicle that comes around after the recycling truck and picks up the yard waste.
Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall said the posted parking for Washington Street is till noon and buy the time vehicles started parking on the street, his guys might not have seen it.
Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall said he will take care of this.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall ask if there were any questions on his report.
There were no questions ask on his report.
Councilman Robert Jackson said the road at the top of the cemetery leading to the trails is in bad shape and rutted.
President James Bair ask if the Bulk Water Station was functional?
Borough Manger Chris Stevens said the Bulk Water Station was inspected and we are now waiting for Penelec to come in and hook up the power.
Travis Gutshall said he had ordered parts for the Bulk Water Station.  Travis said right now the fire company can hook on but he is making something for the residents to hook up to if they have a tank to fill.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Ryan Calhoun said he had nothing new to report after Kevin Nester sent out his report.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said the Maintenance Department had fixed the road from 27th Street to the water tank.
Chris Stevens said the F350 truck for the Maintenance Department is in and out at U. S. Municipal getting the bed put on.
Chris Stevens said the F250 truck for the Water Plant has not come in yet.
Chris Stevens said that all the departments are doing a great job.
Chairman Terry Green called on Old Business.
There was nothing reported under Old Business.
Chairman Terry Green called on New Business.
There was nothing reported under New Business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:12 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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